
UPPER VALLEY PARISHES – BULLETIN  
 
Our Lady of Perpetual Help Parish, 113 Upper Plain, Bradford, VT 05033  
Parish Office Hours: Monday and Tuesday:  9:00 AM – 1:00 PM 
Administrator: Rev. Andrew Bednarowicz 
Secretary: Ms. Phyllis Melanson  
Telephone: 802-222-5268; Emergency: 802-431-5571 
Office NEW E-mail: ourladyofperpetualhelp@vermontcatholic.org 
New Parish website: uppervalleyparishes.org 

Mass Schedule: Weekend: Saturday 5:30 PM, Sunday 10:00 AM 
Weekday: Monday & Tuesday: 8:30 AM 
Organist: Irene Drew, Tel: 603-960-0350 
PPC: DRE: Ginny Flynn, Tel: 603-787-6049 
PFC: Patricia Clark, Tel: 802-222-4427                

Missionary Churches: 
St. Eugene Church 

10 center St. Wells River, VT 05081 
Weekend Mass: Saturday:  4:00 PM 
PPC:, Sacristan: William O’Malley, Tel: 802-757-2870 
EM: Lector: Maggie Carr, Tel: 603-989-0087 
PFC: Daniel Leonard, Tel: 802-584-3887 

Our Lady of Light Chapel 
203 Rt.132 South Strafford, VT 05070 
Weekend Mass: Sunday: 8:00 AM 
PPC:, Sacristan: Siobhan Lopez, Tel: 802-765-4387 
PFC: Thomas Essex, Tel: 802-765-4118 

St. Francis of Assisi Church 
75 Beaver Meadow Rd. Norwich, VT 05055, P.O. Box 1216 
Weekend: Sunday: 9:00 AM; Parish Assistant: 
DRE: Fran De Gasta, Tel: 802-649-3533; Organist: Ed Mekus,  
Tel: 603-790-8096; PPC: Wendy Piper, PFC: Carla Vincent 
 

 

 

Thanksgiving 2020, I invite you all 
Thursday, November 26 The Holly Mass in 

Bradford OLPH - 8:30 A.M. 
Happy Thanksgiving - for my parishioners, 
their families and relatives. God bless you! 

SACRAMENTS: Reconciliation: Before Mass; Baptism: Contact One month 

in advance; Marriage: Contact the parish at least six month in advance. 

  

 

 

 

We collect food 

for poor families 

in OLPH Church      

 

 

Prayer for the Sick,  
intention: Diane McConnon, Sierra 
Langmoore, Mary Jean Thielen, Don  
Vaillancourt;  Lord Jesus, when you were on  

earth, they brought the sick to you  

and you healed them all. Today I ask you  

to bless all those in sickness, in weakness 

and in pain. Almighty God, as we ask your 

help for our brothers and sisters who are 

ill, we ask you to help us to be healing 

people in our time and place. May your 

love touch others through us, and may I 

help all people to live in peace. We ask this 

through Christ our Lord. Amen. 

 

 

Blessing: Thank You, Lord God, for this food 
we are about to eat. Thank You for the hands 
that have prepared it, for those sitting around 
the table who are here to share it, and for the 
ability to be here together under one roof, and 
enjoy these blessings at Your hand. We realize 
that everything we have comes from You and 
for that we are eternally grateful. We also thank 
You for what we don’t have this year, for we 
trust that You have withheld in Your goodness 
and out of Your protection for us. Thank You 
that Scripture says You are a Good Father who 
loves to give gifts to Your children. We sit here 
as evidence of Your goodness. Thank You for 
the gift of today and all who are here to share it 
with us. In the name of Your Son, Jesus, we 
pray. Amen. 

 

November 29. 2020; First Sunday of Advent – The Beginning of the Year 

of Grace 2021; Year B, Sunday Cycle I. It is a time of joyful waiting for 

the Christmas of Jesus Christ. I invite everyone. 

 

Dear Father Andrew and parishioners of St. Francis of Assisi Mission, 

I would like to share my deep appreciation to you and the parishioners of 

St. Francis of Assisi Mission on achieving your 2020 Annual Appeal goal. 

Also, I celebrate the fact that you are the first to reach your goal: 113% ! 

During one of the most difficult times the world has ever faced you have 

shown great care for your church and hope in the future of our Diocese. I 

very much appreciate the extra effort you have dedicated to help us reach 

our goal this year. I pray for all parishioners of St. Francis of Assisi 

Mission; may God bless you and your families. Yours in Christ, /Bishop 

Christopher J. Coyne /Bishop of Burlington/ 
 

 

My special thank you to St. Eugene Church and Mr. William O'Malley, for installing 

new chandeliers in the church. Fantastic job for the whole community.  

Thank you Bill, your care for our St. Eugene Church in Wells River. /Fr. Andrew/ 

Administrator/ 
 

mailto:ourladyofperpetualhelp@vermontcatholic.org

